All Classic Motor Club CQ Inc Monthly General Meeting Minutes Kerr Park – Emu Park Breakfast Meeting 17th February 2019

Meeting Opened: 9.00am

Apologies: Brenda and John Fisher, Matt and Tracie Walker, Janelle and Wayne Menzies, David and Sue Misselbrook, Ruth & Alan O'Neill, John and Joy Elmes, Mary and Gary Benney, Graham and Beth Hubbert, Gail Carter and Lee Sunderland

Attendance: As per the sign on sheet

Welcome: Mick welcomed all members for coming to the first meeting of the year. Mick also informed the members that there would be **NO Official Meeting** as most of the committee were unable to attend this meeting.

Previous Minutes: As per newsletter, website and Facebook page.

NO OFFICIAL MEETING HELD AS THE VICE PRESIDENT, SECRETARY AND TREASURER WERE ALL UNABLE TO MAKE THE MEETING

Treasurer's Report: There will be no treasurer's report as Matt is moving house and unable to make today's meeting. Figures will be announced at next meeting.

Correspondence:

No correspondence reports as Brenda is unable to make the meeting because she is performing a wedding this morning, all correspondence will be reported at next meeting.

Business arising from Minutes / New Business

General Business

- Midweek Run 14th March Byfield Store for lunch. Meeting at the end of Norman Road for a 10.30am depart.
- Twilight Cruises are the Friday night after Redhill each month departing from Central Park in Murray St at 6.30pm.
- 17th March Mt Morgan Dam BYO morning tea. Meet at the duck ponds at the edge of Rocky at 9.30am. Meeting to commence 10.30am. The club will supply soft drinks and water.
- 14th April Goovigen- Golden Park Retreat Meet at duck ponds depart at 8.15am going via Westwood. Club will subsidise \$5 for morning tea. RSVP 1st April.

- A Joy To Remember 9th & 10th March this is an event Dementia Sufferers and Families, the club have agreed to support our fellow club member Narelle Windress on both the Saturday and Sunday by displaying their cars from 10am to 2pm to help complete the experience for dementia suffers. Narelle's event includes fashion from bygone eras. We need RSVP's ASAP on who can help with this event and which day they would like to participate, so we can give Narelle an idea of how many cars to expect. Event is over 4 days but the club are only going to be involved on the weekend.
- All paperwork has been completed and sent back to the Rocky Sports Club for the club to become a community member, we are still waiting on a response from them.
- The end of month Beach cruise has a permanent meeting place and departure time. Meeting at the end of Norman Road on the dirt area for a 9.30am depart. The next run will be on the 24th February
- In order for the club to be able to keep our membership fees at the same rate, we need to get as many of the club members over to receiving their newsletters by email. If you have an email address and are currently receiving a printed newsletter could you please give the secretary your email address this can be done by emailing info@allclassicmotorclubcq.com.
- Glen gave an update on CBTC They are currently waiting on finalising 2 sponsorships, this is the
 reason that the flyers have not come out yet. Laurie is currently making up the nomination form.
 Everything else is progressing nicely. Next CBTC is in the coming week they will be meeting to
 decide a cut off for sponsors, they are currently waiting on Repco and Penrite. Mick Kennedy has
 the music under control and booked. Corporate sponsors and trade (x3) displays still needed.
 Rosters need to be finalised, please let Glen know if and when you can help. Checkout Facebook
 page
- Glen offered to the committee to keep the club up-to-date with SIV rules, the committee took him
 up on his offer and have given him a title of SIV Officer this means that he will keep the club
 informed of any changes that happen within the SIV rules and guidelines.
- Joanne Chambers thanked the club for all the support that has been given to herself and family by the club and its members. Joanne will be doing Relay for Life and has proposed having some cars on display there.
- Merchandise. See Jodie.

Up Coming Events

- Redhill 1st Saturday of the Month
- Mackay Vintage Club have sent out save the date for their North Qld Hub Rally 19th to 21st April 2019
- 2nd March 2019 Sons of the Southern Cross Rockhampton Chapter will be holding their car and bike show at Kabra
- 16th March Glenmore Highschool Dragon's Car Show 9am 12 pm
- 8th 12th March A Joy to Remember Fashion Event.

Meeting closed: 9.30am